
Memorandum 

 

To: Tim Wray 

From: Joe 

CC: Jeremy Gunn 

Date: December 13, 1996 

Re: IRR trip 

 

Dave and I asked that the staff at IRR do some DCI checks on a list of about fifteen names. While 

there were numerous hits on some of the names it was clear that those individuals were not the ones 

we were looking for when we correlated their Date of Birth with their military rank and time period 

for which there names are of interest. For example, it is not possible for someone to be a LT. Colonel 

and be fifteen years old in 1963. 

 

Given our time constraints we were not able to check all of the names. However, we got a positive hit 

on Clemard Joseph Charles a Haitian who had strong connections with George De Mohrenshcildt and 

Lt. Col Sam Goodhue Kail. When we checked the Charles’ file it had De Mohrenschildt’s name 

throughout most of the file. In fact he was the go-between for Charles and Sam Kail. De 

Mohrenschildt was also the interpreter for Charles when he was interviewed by both the CIA and 

DIA. It was a four hour interview although there is no transcript within the file. If information on De 

Mohrenshcildt is considered to be an assassination record, then Clemard Joseph Charles’ file should 

be classified as such given the frequency with which De Mohrenshcildt’s name appears.   

 

It appears that the CIA lost interest in Charles after 1968. His file has no new additions after 1969. 

 

We thought we had found Sam Kail’s file, but it turned out that it was the file of Sam Kail Jr. who 

also happened to be an Army Intelligence Officer. 

 

We got a hit on George Nonte, but his file is being held at Army Criminal Records Division at Ft. 

Belvoir. It is my understanding that the file at Ft. Belvoir has already been reviewed by both you and 

Brian. 

 

 


